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President’s Message                       

This Month’s Meeting 
Annual Business Meeting – Election of Officers 
“Building Physics & the Rain Screen Principle” 

Jeffery Grusenmeyer - BBS2017-230 
2 hours for BI, BO, EPE, FPI, LPE, MPE, MI, MCPE, NRIUI, PI, PPE, 

RBI, RBO, REPE, RIUI, RMI, RPE, RPI 
 

Click To Register Here 
 

November, 2017 

 

Electrical Roundtable 
@ 10:30 AM 

 
Plan Exam Roundtable 

@ 10:30 AM 
 

Plumbing Roundtable 
@ 10:30 AM 

 
 

Our annual business meeting and election of officers will be held before 
commencing our educational offering on November 15, 2017. The current 
officers will present a report on their accomplishments over the last year. The 
election of officers will occur thereafter. 
   
BOCONEO is pleased to announce the mandatory education for the new Ohio 
Building Code series will be held Friday January 5th at the Normandy Party 
Center. This meeting will replace our regular January monthly meeting. The 
Board of Building Standards will be publishing a sign up procedure. Lunch will be 
provided for all BOCONEO members in attendance. Non-members will be 
charged 15 dollars. More details to follow. 
  
Depending on whether we publish a newsletter in December, this is likely my last 
article as President of this fine organization. I want to thank you for supporting 
me over the last two years and I request you continue supporting the next 
President and the Board of Directors. 
  
In conclusion, the holidays will be upon us shortly. I want to wish all of you a fun 
and healthy holiday season 
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James Decker 
Mentor 
 
First Vice President 
James McReynolds 
Warrensville Heights 
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David Menn 
Eastlake 
 
Secretary/Webmaster 
Gregory Fort 
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Treasurer 
Laura Heilman 
South Russell 
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James McReynolds 
Michael Gero 
 
Cooperating Member 
Doug Leovic 
Wickliffe Fire Dept. 
 
Past President 
Jerry Flanik 
CT Consultants 

http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=7w9tzdeab&oeidk=a07eeszwakode5b142d
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=7w9tzdeab&oeidk=a07eeszwakode5b142d
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=7w9tzdeab&oeidk=a07eeszwakode5b142d


BOCONEO P.O. Box 241295, Cleveland, OH 44124 

From Your Secretary 

Gregory Fort 
Secretary 
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The 2018 membership application is available on the website. You can reach it 
directly by clicking on this link: 2018 Application. Please type in all the 
information while online THEN print out the completed form. The applications 
are due by January 1, 2018 and are considered late after March 1, 2018. Please 
submit your application to your employer early to avoid delay. 
 
The 2018 scholarship application is also available on the website. You can reach 
it directly by clicking on this link: 2018 Scholarship Application. Please type in all 
the information while online THEN print out the completed form. This 
application is due by December 31, 2017. 
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Laura Heilman 
Treasurer 

From Your Treasurer 
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October 2017 
 

Checking account beginning balance                   $7,917.64 

 

     Deposits: 

  

 Lunches     $      15.00 

Conference Pins             5.00 

 Membership                       300.00 

 

                $       320.00  

  

      Less:                  

 

Projector repairs         401.00    

Board meeting            95.00 

Website          408.24 

OBOA Dues          680.00 

Sunshine          100.00 

Conference reimbursements                      860.88 

Meeting lunches      1,380.00 

                                        $    3,925.12      

 

Ending Balance                        $ 4,312.52 

 

 

Scholarship Account Beginning Balance                   $6,290.84 

       

  

Ending Balance               $6,290.84 

 

Money Market Account Beginning Balance                                                         $47,663.60 

     Plus: 

  

 Interest                                   .81 

 

Ending Balance                         $47,664.41  

 

 

 

TOTAL ASSETS:                           $58,267.77 
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Michael Gero 
Educational Chairman 

This Months Educational Presenter 
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This month’s scheduled class will be “Building Physics & the Rain Screen 
Principle” BBS2017-230 presented by Jeffery Grusenmeyer of Grusenmeyer & 
Associates, Inc.  The class will provide continuing education for BI, BO, EPE, FPI, 
LPE, MPE, MI, MCPE, NRIUI, PI, PPE, RBI, RBO, REPE, RIUI, RMI, RPE, and RPI 
certifications.  
  
The electrical, plumbing and plan examiner roundtables begin at 10:30 a.m.   
Roundtables will run from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. with lunch starting around noon.  
Please sign up for the roundtable you plan to attend. 
  
REMEMBER that you must “swipe in” to be on the attendance roster.  If you do 
not receive a certificate that means you are not on the roster. If you are not on 
the roster, you will not be reported to the BBS as attending the class.  It is your 
responsibly to be sure your attendance is recorded. 
 
The email address you have on file is used to send your certificate of 
attendance.  If you have changed jobs or email addresses, please let us know so 
we can update the contact email.  If you do not receive your certificate within 5 
days of the class or have an issue with your receipt of the email, please let us 
know at boconeo.certificate@gmail.com.    
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In accordance with the by-laws, under Article IX Section 9.01, BOCONEO 
President Jim Decker formed a nominating committee to speak with all 
candidates interested in running for positions on the BOCONEO Executive Board.   
 
At the November General Membership meeting, you will have the opportunity 
to elect the new executive board for the 2018/2019 term.  After the nominating 
committee spoke with the all the interested candidates, the committee has the 
following recommendations to the membership. 
  
For President – Michael Gero 
For 1st Vice President – Dave Menn 
For 2nd Vice President – Dan Spada 
For Secretary – Greg Fort 
For Treasurer – Laura Heilmann 
  
Nominating Committee: 
Ray Sack, Past President 
Paul Kowalczyk, Past President 
Jerry Flanik, Past President 

Past President’s Report 

Jerry Flanik 
Past-President 
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